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WORKSHOP CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 15, 2018, 6:00 P.M. 
CITY HALL, 116 FIRST STREET 

NEPTUNE BEACH, FLORIDA 

Pursuant to proper notice a Workshop City Council Meeting of the City Council of the City 
of Neptune Beach was held on Monday, October 15, 2018, at 6:00 p.m., in the 
Council Chambers, City Hall, 116 First Street, Neptune Beach, Florida 

IN ATTENDANCE: 
Mayor Elaine Brown 
Vice Mayor Scott Wiley 
Councilor Richard Arthur 
Councilor Rory Diamond 
Councilor Fred Jones 

STAFF: 
City Manager Andrew Hyatt 
Deputy City Manager Amanda Askew 
City Attorney Patrick Krechowski 
Chief of Police Richard Pike 
Director of Public Works Leon Smith 

Mayor Brown called the workshop meeting to order at 6:00 and Councilor Arthur led the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 

AWARDS/ PRESENTATIONS/ RECOGNITION OF GUESTS/ NONE 

CITY MANAGER REPORT 

City Manager Andy Hyatt reported the following: 
• The ribbon cutting for the Neptune House will be Friday, October 19, 2018, at 5:00

p.m.
• Second Street is being repaved.
• The beach renourishment project is being mobilized and about to begin.
• A $20,000 donation for Jarboe Park has been announced.

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Committee Chairman Diamond reported that his committee met on Wednesday, October, 
2018. The PUD ordinance is on the agenda for tonight. He added that the 
recommendation of his committee is to remove the PUD section with the expectation of 
rewriting it, going through a process with the public and seeking technical assistance, if 
that is what the City wants. The ULI priority list was discussed. The recommendations 
were ranked based on a scoring system. That is also on the agenda tonight. 

Committee Chairman Arthur reported that on Wednesday, October 3, 2018, his committee 
discussed road and street striping. He stated that high traffic areas are in need of striping 
every five or six years. He stated that maintenance and a schedule were discussed. 








